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Upcoming Events: 
1/8 Stated Meeting 
1/18 Installation of O�cers 
1/22 Whitnall Park & Provost Installation 
1/29  West Allis Shrine Club Installation 

Happy 

New Year 

2020

Attention Tripoli Club 
and Unit Heads: 

 
Mandatory Potentate's 
meeting on Jan 25 at 

9AM. 
Stay tuned for details.



Continue� o� n�� pag� >>

The path to becoming Potentate started back in 
2013 and at that time I never thought that I 
would follow thru and become the Potentate of 
Tripoli. There was hardly a year that I didn’t 
consider dropping out of the line. Every 
successive Potentate encouraged me to stay on. 
When I was elected Oriental Guide, my lady 
gave me a special gift of a ball point pen that 
she had engraved. “And so the journey begins” 
was the phrase she put on it. The journey of 
being Potentate may be over, but my life journey 
with this special lady continues. The journey that 
I shared with her these last seven years is one 
that could not have happened without her 
strength and support. She has worked tirelessly 
for Tripoli.  I am blessed to have her by my side. I 
hope we made a difference. 
 
To all: I truly believe that Shine Masonry at Tripoli 
is the flagship Masonic body in SE Wisconsin. 
We are moving in a positive direction and the 
energy, activities, and participation keeps getting 
better. We ARE on the right path and I am 
confident that Tripoli will be here for future 
generations. 
 
THANK YOU…And may god bless you and may 
god bless Tripoli Shrine. 
 
Yours in the faith, 
Robert Capen, Potentate  

Happy New Year Nobles!  
 
But more importantly congratulations to the new officers 
of Tripoli Shrine. I know our Potentate Elect Rick 
Kingstad and his officers are going to have a great 
year. And I want to thank Rick for all of his support in 
2019. Tripoli has a great team of officers and the future 
is bright with these men as the future leaders of our 
Shrine. As this is my last message as Potentate, I would 
like to take this opportunity express my gratitude to the 
following: 
 
To the Past Potentates of Tripoli – Thank you for your 
support and good counsel over the last seven years. I 
could not have done this job without your assistance. It 
was your encouragement that pushed me thru to the 
end. Thank you for your past leadership, and thank you 
for all that you continue to do for Tripoli. 
 
To my Divan Officers - Thank you also for your support 
and hard work this past year. I especially want to thank 
you for putting up with the “pink” theme of this past 
year. Wearing the colors (and by the way all of you 
looked great in this color) to support our ladies for all 
that they do was an important message that needed to 
be shared. Tripoli Shrine needs our ladies and I thank 
them also for all that they do and continue to do. Great 
job Divan and Ladies. 
 
To my Chief Aides – Ill. Sir Larry Wegner and Noble Dick 
Schmid, thank you for all the work behind the scenes 
making sure that all the details of visits, installations, 
and stated meetings were addressed. You guys did a 
great job and always made Jan and myself look good. 
 
To the Clubs and Units – Thank you for the fun, 
fellowship, kindness, and generosity that you extended 
to me and my lady. We always felt like we were treated 
like family. You are an awesome group of Clubs and 
Units. Your generosity and support of Tripoli was over 
the top! Keep up the good work. We have some great 
memories of our visits over the past year. 
 
To the Nobility – Thank you for allowing me to serve 
you. It has been an honor and privilege to be your 
Potentate. It has been an amazing journey and an 
experience that I will cherish the rest of my life. 

Robert Capen 

Potentate's Message



...... 

Ron Hack 

Chaplain's Corner 

Look 
Here 

Did this catch your attention? Place an 
ad for your business and help us 

produce this Tattler. Contact Tripoli 
Shrine Center office @

414-933-4700 to place an ad.

Advertise Here

FROM THE EDITOR

JANUARY'S TATTLER SUBMISSION 
DEADLINE IS

Stephanie Hibbler
office@tripolishrinecenter.com
tattler@tripolishrinecenter.com

Jan. 14th

Happy New Year!
 
The bright lights and happy sounds of the Holiday festivities are gone. The decorations put away for another 
year. The hopes and dreams of the Holiday belong to Christmas Past.  We are once again �rmly rooted in the 
reality of our lives. However, we have opportunities every day to keep the spirit of Christmas in our daily lives.  

Take advantage of the three hundred and sixty �ve new opportunities you have been given to celebrate life.  
Make room in your heart for any goodness coming your way. Share a meal, be a friend, show kindness to 
someone in need, comfort someone in distress or give someone the gift of your time.

Choose your actions and words wisely this year so that you are remembered as a good human being, a great 
friend and a true guide. I hope you were able to start 2020 surrounded by family, friends and surrounded 
with joy, peace, kindness and love but whatever your circumstances, I wish you a happy and healthy 2020!



WEAR YOUR FEZ!

2019 Elected Divan
Illustrious Potentate
Robert R. Capen (Jan)
C:414-235-1279
W:414-362-7222
potentate@tripolishrinecenter.co
m
 
Chief Rabban
Richard C. Kingstad
(Bonnie)
H:414-425-9481
C:414-429-4281
kingstad@sbcglobal.net
 
Assistant Rabban
Joesph Brunk
H: 414-526-8216
Joesph.brunk@gmail.com

High Priest &amp; Prophet
Matthew Wright
(Catherine)
H: 414-254-5677
trowel80@hotmail.com

Oriental Guide
Glen Jones (Lorin)
C: 317-452-2455
masonbonesws@gmail.com

Treasurer
John Bugajski (Nancy)
H:414-282-7279
C: 414-491-1728
tripolitreasurer@tripolishrinecent
er.com

 Recorder
Frank Foti (Sandy)
C: 414-940-5632
recorder@tripolishrinecenter.co
m

Elected Board of Trustees
Je� Delaney (Linda)
W: 262-679-9700
je�@customwireind.com

 Art Karos (Kristina)
H: 414-628-8990
art@arthurkaros.com

 Mark Pachefsky (Lori)
C: 414-336-6053
pachefsky@charter.net

2019 TRIPOLI DIVAN

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE
Attest: Frank Foti, Recorder

 Yours in the Faith, Bob Capen, Potentate

2019 Appointed Divan
Ceremonial Director
Bob Manders (Kathy)
H: 414-228-8344
C: 414-380-3333
mandersent@hotmail.com

1st Ceremonial Master
Dale Graeven (Sondra)
H:414-764-8187
C:414-852-4838
HDShriner@wi.rr.com

2nd Ceremonial Master
Gerry Arnholt (Diane)
H:262-250-1343
C:414-460-7548
garnholt3@gmail.com

Marshal
Brian Gra� (Rebecca)
H:262-673-6775
C:262-617-7157
gra�sgcs@gmail.com

Captain of the Guard
Alan Soriano (Carrie)
C:414-531-3887
soapdawg@gmail.com

Outer Guard
George Jozwiak (Heidi)
C: 262-378-0535
gjozwiak@wi.rr.com

Orator
Neil Laack (Shari)
H:414-761-0998
C:414-801-4538
spike6770@att.net

Chaplain
Ron J. Hack (Debbie)
H: 414-546-2097
C: 414-732-0144
jenmat@ameritech.net

Attorney
Peter J. Salza (Georgiana)
H: 414-354-8748
C: 414-916-1237
gsalza@att.net

Membership
Allan Iding
H: 414-258-6481
C: 414-699-6865
oldeo123@gmail.comFor the Purpose of Old and New Business. 

Your Attendance is Urgently Requested. 
Dinner: 5:30PM - Meeting: 7:00PM

MONTHLY STATED MEETING
WED, JANUARY 8TH

WED, FEBRUARY 12TH

Thank you Chef Robert for all your hard work 
 providing the best food in all of Shrinedom. 

WEAR YOUR FEZ!

http://www.jdgriffiths.com/


For the tenth consecutive year, Shriners Hospitals for Children will participate in the 131st Rose 
Parade presented by Honda. Eight representatives will ride on the float entitled Hope Knows No 
Limits. The float expresses the hope that can be seen in every aspect of the work and the mission 
of Shriners Hospitals for Children.

Our float depicts one result of the presence of hope: joy and acceptance – seen through the 
carefree exuberance of children sharing a day at the playground. Hope gives them the freedom to 
enjoy their childhood. Our mascot, Fezzy®, marks his eighth appearance on our Rose Parade 
floats by joining the children in the playground – the one who is part of the float design, and four 
patients whose lives are a showcase for hope every day. Madelyn and Cristian, our National 
Patient Ambassadors, are joined by patients and local residents, Monserrath and Gianna. Also 
riding on the float are Imperial Potentate Jeff Sowder and First Lady Cheryl, and Imperial Chaplain 
Bobby Simmons and his wife Nancy.

Our entry, Hope Knows No Limits, celebrates the joyful, carefree spirit of childhood that is born of 
hope. For our patients, hope guides everything – from the ability to enjoy and participate in what 
are typically everyday experiences, to believing in the future and the ability to contribute to 
society, from endless resilience and perseverance, and even being accepted and welcomed. Hope 
is a strong current underlying everything we do at Shriners Hospitals for Children – including 
offering care for complex medical conditions, conducting research to discover answers and create 
new and better treatments, and offering medical education opportunities to share knowledge that 
extends our reach to even more children.

The parade’s theme of The Power of Hope is illustrated throughout our float. In fact, even our title, 
Hope Knows No Limits, can be seen as a description of the parade theme. Hope is present in the 
joyful abandon of the characters of the float itself, and in the hearts and minds of the patients 
riding on the float, who demonstrate the power and the limitless nature of hope in their lives every 
day, as they go on to dream big and achieve more than even they can imagine. Shriners Hospitals 
for Children are places where hope and healing meet, and lives are changed.

The Shriners Hospitals for Children float will be on display for pre-judging, and float riders will be 
available for media interviews starting at 10:30 a.m. on Monday, December 30, 2019 at Phoenix 
Decorating Co., Rose Float Plaza South, 5400 Irwindale Ave., Irwindale, California

Shriners Hospitals for Children
 to participate in the

131st Rose Parade presented by Honda



Well Done Good and Faithful Servant.

Member SinceAgeCityDateName

Black Camel
These we do not forget.

In Memoriam
Our beloved Brethren live on in new and more glorious 

life and service.  We carry their influence in our lives 
and their memories in our hearts.  They are not 

forgotten.

11/20/2019  to  12/17/2019

Geoge J Kontos
Kenneth A Freslleben
Jeremiah Bryar

12/17/2019
11/27/2019
11/20/2019

Butte Des Morts
East Troy
Alexandra

96
86
36

05/15/1954
12/04/1965
11/12/2016

Refer a Good Man

https://webfez.shrinenet.org/nextstep
http://www.holtzmotors.com/






RED FEZ
CHRISTMAS

PARTY







On behalf of the Women's Auxiliary we would like to wish you a 

wonderful 2020!!! We are looking forward to a year that WILL make 

a difference in the life of a child.

I would like to thank everyone that attended, contributed and assisted 

in the Holiday Luncheon held on December 4th. It was a great success 

and I am truly grateful for the all donations that were provided for 

our raffles. I sincerely hope that YOU will plan to attend the 

fundraisers that will be held this year!!! 

Our first meeting will be on Wednesday, January 15. This is our 

installation of officers and we are looking forward to working 

together to make our mission and dedication to children a success. 

In closing, please sign up on the application that is provided in the 

January tattler. You DO NOT have to attend any meeting, but your 

support of $5.00 is the start to the wheelchair fund.

God Bless,

Jo Ann Stawicki

President

414.861.3201

P.S.  We will be completing a project that requires greeting cards 

(used or new). If you have any that you would be willing to part 

with, please bring them to the Shrine Temple and have them put in 

our Auxiliary box. Thank you

H a p p y  a n d  H e a l t h y  N e w  Y e a r !

Wome�'� Auxiliar�







Seating is limited so be sure to register soon for a 
night with the popular DB Dance Orchestra at
the famous Black Swan ballroom in downtown 
Milwaukee.

POTENTATE ELECT RICK KINGSTAD BIO
I was born on April 27, 1953 in Phelps Wisconsin to Robert and 
Elvira Kingstad. I was the middle child of 3. Kristine, my older 
sister and Signe my younger sister. Mom and Dad operated a 
supper club and small resort. Land O’ Lakes is a tourist 
destination know for fishing, hunting and the beauty of the 
Northwoods. A real small town USA. My dad passed away too 
soon at the young age of 39. My mom became the finest 
person I have ever known. She was wise, fair and loving. We 
never wanted for anything. Didn’t get everything, but, got 
everything we needed. Growing up in a tourist Mecca wasn’t all 
bad. In the summer the “summer people” crowded our little town 
and it buzzed with activity. There was always someone who 
needed advise for catching the big one or “How do we find the 
Light?”, or do you know 
where the haunted mansion is? Went to elementary school at 
Land O’ Lakes grade school. Moved on to Eagle River Union 
High School. Graduated from high school in 1971. Furthered 
my education with several years at UW Stevens Point. Felt the 
urge to move on and travelled to Phoenix AZ. Phoenix was 
fine, but, that wasn’t where I felt comfortable. Joined a 
company from Madison, WI that travelled North America 
inspecting wood railroad trestles. With them I saw almost every 
state and most of Canada. After several years with them I had 
taken care of my desire to see the world. Found a job with 
Wisconsin Bell that became my career. Spent 40 great years 
with the telephone company. Started as an information 
operator, moved to the business office and shortly thereafter 
became a technician. The 
last 10 years with them was probably the best job I ever had. 
Worked the Kettle Moraine area and delivered hi-speed service 
to my customers. I became a Mason at Henry L. Palmer Lodge.  

In the spring of 2003 I became a Shriner. 
My wonderful wife, Bonnie has been my 
constant companion and best friend on my 
Masonic journey. We married September of 
1990 and between us there are 3 
wonderful children. My oldest Ryan and 
ours, Elyssa and Jakob. The kids never 
cease to amaze us. They’re the best ever. 
My sister Sig has supported our Masonic 
journey as well, her husband was a Mason 
and a Shriner. Mom was Eastern Star, her 
family was deeply involved in Masonry. I 
want to thank all of you who have helped 
me on this journey. It’s not over. It’s 
beginning. Through all of us Tripoli will 
remain strong and vibrant. 
~ Rick Kingstad



Stated Meeting
WED, DEC 11TH

Black Camel: Jeremiah Bryar and Kenneth 
Freiesleben have have crossed the sands to the 
Oasis eternal. A prayer was offered by Chaplain 
Hack. 
 
Sick and Distressed: There was no list due to 
Noble Benethum being ill. Ill. Sir informed us that 
noble Gene Johnson is having some health 
problems. 
 
Finance:Report was given by P.P Doug Winters. He 
presented the proposed budget for approval. He 
discussed the important points and explained the 
reasons for the numbers presented. He asked for a 
motion to accept the budget. A motion was made 
and seconded. After discussion a vote was called 
and the motion passed. The Budget was 
accepted. 
 
Ballot: Ballot on Mr. Donnie Rivera was returned. 
The ballot was clear and his petition will be 
granted. A letter will be sent informing him and 
letting him know how to proceed. Membership 
meeting will be held the first week in January. On 
Saturday, January 25th at 9:00 there will be a 
mandatory meeting for all unit and club heads to 
arrange the calendar for the upcoming year. 
 
Hospital: None. 
 
Circus: Circus will be held on May 8th, 9th and 
10th. Telemarketing is starting slowly. The next 
meeting of the Circus Committee will be Monday, 
December 16th. Next year advertising will be going 
up in price due to the election. 
 
Festival of Trees: P.P. Pete Hennig informed us 
that we had attendance of 2500 people.. That 
eclipsed the 1600 from last year. Gross revenue 
will be around $92,000.00 with expenses of 
$17,000.00. The first installment to Tripoli will be 
$30,000.00 and we will meet the $55,000.00 
planned for. Ill. Sir noted that we need more 
attendance and to spread the word by mouth and 
from our sponsored. 
 
Trustees: Nothing. 
 
Election of Officers: The doors were closed and the 
nobility counted down. There were 84 present. 

Meeting opened at 7:15 by Ill. Sir Robert R. Capen 
in form. 
 
Presentation of flag and Pledge of allegiance by 
Legion of Honor. 
 
Ill. Potentate introduced the new nobles from this 
years ceremonial and thanked them for their great 
attendance. 
 
There was a motion to suspend normal 
introductions. Motion was seconded and vote called. 
Motion passed and introductions were dispensed 
with. 
 
Minutes: Motion was made to accept the minutes as 
posted in the Tattler. Motion was seconded and vote 
called. Motion passed and minutes accepted as 
printed. 
 
Petitions: Petition of Mr. Donnie Rivera was read. A 
ballot was spread amongst the nobility and the 
meeting continued awaiting the results. 
 
Correspondence: None 
 
Demits: None 
 
Re-instatements: None 
 
Suspensions: Lists were placed on the tables and 
explained to the nobility. A motion was made and 
seconded to suspend the listed nobles for 
nonpayment 
of dues. Following discussion a vote was called and 
the motion passed. Nobles on the list will be 
suspended and letter sent to inform them. 
 
Affiliation: None. 
 
Treasurers Report: John Bugajski went over the high 
lints of the report as handed out. He stated that by 
year end we will have repaid the money borrowed 
from investments to pay for the circus. Our cash flow 
is good and he foresees no problems. A motion was 
made and seconded to accept the report. After 
discussion a vote was called and the motion 
passed. The report was accepted as presented. Ill 
Sir Capen added that we need all unit 990’s as 
soon as possible to be able to complete our taxes. 



Stated Meeting
continued

Recorder:  P.P. Peter Hennig was nominated by 
Recorder Frank Foti.  There being no further 
nominations a unanimous ballot was called for. 
Motion passed.  Noble Bugjaski accepted. 
 
Finance Committee 2020-2022: P.P Jim Cleary 
nominated Noble Joe Schoner and P.P Doug 
Winters Nominated P.P. Peter Salza. There being 
no further nominations a unanimous ballot was 
called for.  Motion passed and Nobles Schoner 
and Salza accepted. 
 
Imperial Members:  Potentate, Chief Rabban and 
Assistant will be our members. 
Ill.Sir Capen gave us the list of the Finance 
Committee. 
P.P. Doug Winters brought up the subject of Noble 
Arnholts elegiblity to hold 2 posts, Oriental Guide 
and Finance Committee. We will check into it. 
 
Potentate Elect Kingstadt gave us a few remarks 
and informed us that the Installation of Officers will 
be held January 18th, 2020 at 5:00. 
 
Noble Bob Lijewski told us that the Ladies Auxiliary 
is selling Holiday Stollens for $12.50. Orders must 
me in by next Wednesday. 
 
Noble Damon Albers won the TV raffle. He 
donated the TV to Sportsmen Night. 
 
Noble Joe Scites informed us that the HillBilly 
Christmas party will be January 15th at El has. 
Contact Gary Parker for reservations. 
 
Presentation: Ill. Sir Capen presented $429.00 to 
the Photo Corps for the pictures they took at the 
Festival of Trees.  Noble Sean Schult informed us 
that the youngest person was 5 days old and the 
most senior was 105 years old.  She also shot a 
deer this year. 
There being no further business the Temple was 
closed in due form. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Frank A. Foti   Recorder 
 

Ill. Sir Capen appointed P.P. Larry Wegner, Tom 
Dohoney, Bob Lijewski Joe Harker and P.P. Tom 
Schlicht to the election committee. P.P.s Peter Salza 
and Jim Cleary proceeded to run the election.  
Potentate:  Chief Rabban, Rick Kingstadt was 
nominated by P.P. Rick Loch.  There being no 
further nominations a unanimous vote was called 
for. Motion was made and seconded.  Vote called 
and Motion Passed.  Noble Kingstadt accepted. 
 
Chief Rabban:  Assistant Rabban Joe Bruno was 
nominated by P.P Rick Loch.  There being no further 
nominations a unanimous vote was called for. 
Motion was made and seconded.  Vote called and 
motion passed.  Noble Brunk accepted. 
 
Assistant Rabban:  High Priest and Prophet 
Matthew Wright was nominated by P.P. Keith 
Sargeant.  There being no further nominations a 
unanimous  ballot was called for. Motion was  
made and seconded.  Motion passed and Noble 
Wright accepted. 
 
High Priest and Prophet: Oriental Guide Glen Jones 
was nominated by P.P. Doug Winters.  First 
Ceremonial Director Dale Graeven was nominated    
by Director Bob Manders.  A vote was called.  
Results were Dale Graeven 53 votes, Glen Jones 30 
votes.  Noble Graeven was elected and accepted 
the position. 
 
Oriental Guide:  Second Ceremonial Director Gerald 
Arnholt III was nominated by P.P Doug Winter.  
There being no further nominations a unanimous 
ballot was called for.  Motion made and seconded.  
Motion Passed.  Noble Arnholt accepted. 
 
Treasurer:  Treasurer John Bugajski was nominated 
by Ill. Sir Robert Capen.  There being no further 
nominations a unanimous ballot was called for. 
Motion made and seconded.  Motion passed and 
Noble Bugajski accepted. 
 
Recorder:  P.P. Peter Hennig was nominated by 
Recorder Frank Foti. There being no further 
nominations a unanimous ballot was called for. 
Motion passed.  Noble Bugjaski accepted. 





Divan Serving Winners

  of  Membership Competition - Tri-County Shine Club



RSVP Today!

Linguini and Meat Sauce,
Grilled Chicken Marsala,
Steamed Broccoli & Garlic 
Butter,
Salad Bar, Coffee, 
and Assorted Dessert
$15.00

STATED MEETING
January 08, 2019
 
* DINNER MENU *

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/members/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/188/evr/5/Stated-Meeting-Click-Here-for-Details
https://www.ewaldauto.com/masons


January Birthdays
01/01
Edward Byrnes
 
01/03
Carl Loving

 01/04
John Slazas
Christopher Wagner

01/05
Art Menge
Ned Huwatschek
Don Jensen

01/06
Michael Clinnin

01/07
Conrad Holzman
William Grunze
Irv Hansen

01/08
Scott Endejan
Thomas Turner

01/09
Marvin Metzger

01/11
Thomas Robel
Leroy Kivi

01/12
Richard Sette

01/13
Jimmie Thomas
Harold Anderson
 
01/14
Don Hensiak
Larry Broich

01/15
Daniel Bast
Tyler Opgenorth

01/17
George Easton
Kenneth Kersky

01/18
James Sha�er

01/19
Floyd Schoen
Thomas Couture
Robert Strickler

01/20
John Wirtz
John Oakley
Richard Borys Jr.
Henry Pynakker

01/21
John Wahlers

01/22
William Day
Gavin De Grave

01/23
Boynton Nissen

01/24
Jerome Sayles
Anthony
Busalacchi
Richard Loch
Kevin McGowan

01/25
Donald Hall
Doug Brown
Bradford Iding

01/26
James Schneider

01/27
William Emory

01/28
James Kruse
Charles Korankye

01/29
Kenneth Stein
Andrew Kochanski

01/30
Paul Erber

01/31
John Pentek, Sr.
Walter Noble
Arthur Leydel







Hillbillies

UNITS
Animals

     Clan 50 Christmas Party is scheduled fur 
January 15th.  Everyone is invited.  It’ll be at El 
Haaj, 7204 W. Greenfield Ave.  Park in the rear 
parking lot of the building.  Shin-dig kicks-off at 
5:30 pm; food is surved at 6:00 pm; fun-stuff 
follows  with Hillbilly games n’ raffles n’ stuff. There 
may be some music by the Clan 50 Korn Kobblers.  
Price is $15.00, payable at the door.   We maybe 
might even have an installation of the new ossifers 
too, if’n time permits.  If’n yew ain’t a Hillbilly yet 
come n’ join us.  We’ll have a petition fur ya.  Yew 
Clan folks will be receivin’ a flyer.  Theres been 
some flyers on the tables at the Tripoli Stated 
Meetins so yew-all should know whats’ a going on.                                                       
On Feb 19th we’s a havin’ an initiation of flat-
landers into the Clan.  This is really a good time.  
It’ll happen at Tripoli in the basement by the 
Hillbilly room.  There’ll be plenty of  food so’s yew-
all don’t fade away frum hunger.  Some liquid stuff 
too..  Kick-off time is 6:00 pm. 

     I hope everyone enjoyed the Christmas 
holiday and I hope everyone has a prosperous 
new year. The Legion of Honor will have their 
installation of officers on January 11th at Diamond 
Jims Supper Club, 11811 Janesville Road in Hales 
Corners. Social hour starts at 5:30pm and dinner 
will be at 6:30pm. Potentate Bob Capen will be 
installing Commander-elect Gary Parker and his 
corps of officers. Legion of Honor dues were also 
due on December 31st. We are still missing some 
dues from our members. Dues are $15. We also 
received notification of our first 2020 parade. It will 
be the Bluemound Road St Patrick’s Day parade 
on March 14th. Just a reminder, we are a group of 
Veterans who meet on the third Monday of the 
month at 7pm. If you are interested in joining, 
bring in a copy of your DD-214 and we will give 
you a petition. 
Bob Lijewski-Adjutant 

Hi animals, this will be my last article to the Tattler 
as it will be up to the new Director to do this job. 
I was proud of my job for the last 12yrs. as the 
director of the Shrine Animals. I now became an 
Animal Director Emeritus.  
January 31st - the Shrine Animals are having their 
installation of officers, at Klemme's Wagon Wheel - 
120 S Wisconsin, Howards Grove. The menu is 
chicken, tenderloin tips, mashed potatoes & gravy, 
vegetables, dressing, rolls, desert, coffee and milk. 
The cost is $20.00 per person and children under 
10 are half price. Get together is 6 and eat at 7. 
I need to know by January 18th who can make it. 
Email ronegustafson@yahoo.com, email Nathan at 
nathandevermann@yahoo.com or call 920-627-
4107. The officers to be installed are Director - 
Nathan Devermann, Assistant - Ron Hack, 
Treasure - Bob Ferguson and Secretary - Pat 
Jackson. I hope that everyone had a Merry 
Christmas and Happy Safe New Year! 
 
Ron Gustafson 

Joinin fee is 40 bucks n’ that’s it. No more dues 
nur nothin’.  We’ll be having petitions all over the 
place but we’ll git ya one if’n yew-all contact 
Raban Joe - 414-281-1905 
josephscites@yahoo.com;  Don Adams - 414-
378-9131 dca3211@yahoo.com;  Gary Parker - 
414-421-0313 gjparker@wi.rr.com.      
We’ll be tellin’ you all bout the future things a’ 
happening in 2020 in the Tattler so read your 
Tattler n’ yew-all will be a knowin what’s  a’goin 
on. 
Member this:  Yew-all know yer luck’s turned bad 
when you run out of Sears Catalog pages in the 
outhouse n’ have to use yer power sander.  
Dats All     Honor the Cob:     Cuz Gary 

Legion of Honor

http://www.showpiecelawns.com/


UNITS
West Allis Shrine Club

Our 2020 Installation of Officers will be held on 
January 29 at the Brass Key located at 4952 W. 
Forest Home Ave.  Dinner at 6:00 (order off 
menu) with Cocktail/Socializing at 5:30, followed 
by the Installation of Officers.  Newly elected 
officers are: President Ron Hack, Treasurer Frank 
Foti and Secretary Dennis Wilson.  We are in 
need of a Vice President. If you would be 
interested in helping out, please give me a call.  
 
I would like to thank Glen Jones for his many 
years as Club President.  Thanks to both Glen 
and Lorin for all the time & energy they have put 
forth for the West Allis Shrine Club over the past 
few years.  
     
All Shriners are welcome to attend our meetings. 
Hope to see you at Installation. Please RSVP if 
you will be attending to Ron Hack by January 
22nd. 
 
Best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year! 
 
Ron Hack 
Ron532192000@Yahoo.com 
414-732-0144 

CLUBS

Greetings to All! 
      The Dec. 13th meeting was opened by 
President Joe Brunk at 7:21. 22 members were 
present to enjoy pizza before the meeting. The 
minutes & treasurers reports were given. Old 
Business followed. 
  
We discussed changing our monthly meeting night 
from the second Friday to the third Wednesday. 
Some felt more nobles would be interested in Wed 
much more than Friday. If we have members that 
would prefer the third Wed. that weren't at this 
meeting, call Rick Loch at 414-406-8230. We voted 
on the change and the vote was split favoring 
Friday night. 
  
New Business: SDA 2020 to be held - April 15th to 
18th 2020. Ladies Christmas Party - Jan. 25th, 
2020 at the Steak Out Restaurant. Our annual 
Fishery - Feb 16th, 2020. SAVE THESE DATES, 
fliers will follow. 
  
We again received an award for the "Favorite Tree" 
at the Festival. Hope you saw it. It was a one of a 
kind "Steampunk Tree." Thank you Doug Brown for 
your creation. 
  
A new member was welcomed into the unit - Patrick 
Kaehan. He passed all of our examinations. 
Congratulations & Great to have you! 
  
Elections followed. Rick Loch--Director, Mark 
Norville--President, Keith Sargent--Vice Presitent, 
Dave Nylon--Secretary, Joe Schoner--Treasurer 
  
Our next meeting will be our annual Chile cook off  
&  installation of officers. PLEASE NOTE The 
meeting will be Jan. 17th due to so many members 
being out of town on our normal date.  Third 
Friday, Jan 17th, 2020  6:00 pm start. See you 
then! Our meeting was adjourned at 8:43 pm. 
Hope you had a great Christmas and a safe 
holiday season. 
 
Fraternally,  
PP Tom Schlicht

Directors Sta�

Waukesha County SC
Happy Holidays To All,

We had our December meeting / installation of 
officers at Three Pillars on December 4th.  
Retiring President Nathan Devermann welcomed 
everyone before opening the meeting with the 
invocation and Pledge of Allegiance.  A fine 
dinner was served and enjoyed by all.

After dinner, Potentate Bob Capen gave his 
remarks and thanked the club for their support of 
donating a tree to the Feztivel of Trees.

Continued on next page >>



Waukesha County Srine Club - Continued
 
The following o�cers were then installed by Chief 
Rabban Rick Kingstad:  Dave West, President; John 
Marotta, 1st Vice President; Eric Standarski, 2nd 
Vice President and Steve Winters, 
Secretary/Treasurer.  Dave West announced there 
would be no meeting on January 1st, due to the 
members attending the New Years Eve bash at the 
Shrine Center and it would be tough to be out two 
nights in a row.  Our monthly ra�e was conducted 
with several attendees walking out with nice prizes.  
There being no further business the meeting was 
closed in prayer.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year,
Dave West, President - 262-549-0923

CLUBSCLUBS

Friday
January 24th

7:00PM - 10:00PM
Tripoli Shrine Center

2nd Floor
Billiard Room

Craft Club
Fun and Fel lowship

For Shriners, Masons and Men over 21
Refreshments and Snacks
Watch the Game of the Night on the
80" TV, Cards, Pool, Conversation on 
Freemasonry and the Shrine

Bring a cash donation or a bottle of
your favorite spirits

https://www.glexcavatinginc.com/
https://www.threepillars.org/


DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

Happy New Year to All, 
 
A leader of any organization cannot attain their goals 
and objectives without the support of the members of 
their organization.  The Princesses’ of Shelomoth 
Temple No. 106 have supported their Queen through 
“thick and thin.” As that Queen, I am so very proud to 
congratulate you and praise you for all your help and 
support.  
 
When you were asked to volunteer for Open Doors, 
FEZtival of Trees and many of the other events, you 
accepted the challenge. I cannot express my 
gratitude and thanks for all you have done to “Make 
a Difference” in our mission and to support the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children.  
 
Your actions allowed us to build positive relationships 
with our Tripoli Shriners, the Divan Ladies, Tripoli 
Women’s Auxiliary and many other Masonic 
organizations. We are entering the New Year in a 
positive light and will continue to make strides. You 
are all awesome! Keep up the great work.  
 
Shelomoth Temple No. 106 Daughters of the Nile 
has formed a new Nile Club in Puerto Rico.  
Shelomoth Temple is the sponsor of this Club. We 
have already obligated two Princesses, Betty Vega 
and Neysa Valle. Some of us are planning on 
traveling to San Juan, Puerto Rico in February to 
welcome and help our new Club. Illustrious Potentate 
José A. Segui of Temple Al Rai'e Saleh, Puerto Rico 
is very excited to have a Nile Club in Puerto Rico and 
looks forward to someday having a Nile Temple in 
Puerto Rico. 
 
SAVE THESE DATES 
 
Saturday, January 11, 2020 - 1:00 PM – 
CEREMONIAL - Initiation of new members into 
Shelomoth Temple No. 106. 

Shelomoth Temple No. 106 
     Working together to bene�t Shriners Hospitals for Children 

Saturday, January 18, 2020 – Shelomoth Temple’s 
Winter Holiday Party -See Flyer for Details -What a 
wonderful way to share with others, our joy of 
helping the Shriners Hospitals for Children, and the 
fun times we have together this term.  Everyone is 
encouraged to attend and bring guests.  
 
Saturday, February 08, 2020 – 1:00 PM – 
CEREMONIAL - Initiation of new members into 
Shelomoth Temple No. 106. 
 
Saturday, February 15, 2020 – Queen’s Luncheon 
at the Tripoli Shrine Center to Honor and Recognize 
Queen Maria – See Flyer for Details -This is an open 
event and all are invited and encouraged to attend. 
This event gives our Temple an opportunity to show 
off our awesome Tripoli Shrine Center (that is 
available for rental for special events). Let’s 
showcase our Tripoli Shrine Center.  
Vega76oes@hotmail.com  
 
PQ. Jane Wiese, Charitable Giving Chairman, 
reminds us to consider charitable donations to the 
Daughters of the Nile Foundation. The Foundation is 
a 501(c) (3) nonprofit public corporation. Donations 
to the Convalescent Endowment Fund (“CEF”) will 
help to grow its permanent endowment fund, which 
through its annual distribution, benefits the Shriners 
Hospital for Children. All donations to the 
Convalescent Relief Fund (“CRA”) are donated to the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children for the benefit of the 
Shriners Hospital for Children in the U. S. and 
Mexico. Donations to the CEF and the CRA are tax-
deductible. 

continued



DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE - continued 
 
There are many ways to make a donation and some are presented here for your consideration:  
 
1. A Stepping Stone to Happiness (In Honor or In Memory) available for $25.00. Our Princess Recorder 
has these available for you.  
 
2. My Gift Program – You may purchase items, such as Caring for Kids pins (the ones you see me 
wearing all the time), Season of Children Ornament collection (perfect gift for Christmas), or a Pledge 
Program that allows you to spread your donation over a five year period (you receive an item to display 
plus a pin to wear)  
 
3. Rose Garden - Make a $5.00 donation in honor of a member, a special person, friend, or family 
member to acknowledge a birthday, anniversary, thank you or a “JB” (Just Because). And you can add a 
personal note if you wish. These are available at Supreme Session or through the Foundation website at 
https://donfdn.org 
 
4. Crown Stepping Stone to Happiness – In Honor or In Memory for $50.00 
 
 5. A 21st Century Club Certificate for $100. 
 
 6. Gold Certificate for $200. 
     
On behalf of Shelomoth Temple No. 106 Daughters of the Nile, I wish for you, your family and friends a 
very Blessed New Year.   
 
Nile Angel Love and Hugs, 
Maria Boyer-Jensen, Queen 
262-392-4343 
Vega76oes@hotmail.com  

S  

Women's Auxiliary Raffle Luncheon







Contact Information

Follow The Shriners Hospital on Social Media

Follow The Tripoli Shriners Social Media

Tripoli Shriners 
Scimitar Foundation
Tripoli Shrine Circus
Tripoli Shrine Center Banquet & 
Events

3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public

Building closes at 

Administrative Hours 

Dale Graeven 
H:414-764-8187  
C:414-852-4838 
HDShriner@wi.rr.com 

Circus: Onion Sales: 
Tom Schlicht 
C: 414-852-3214 
taschlicht@aol.com

Mark Norville 
C: 414-460-1290 
minnesotamark@gmail.com

UNITS
ANIMALS: 
RON E. GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107 
 
ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY 
(414) 687-7646 
 
CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL 
(715) 563-6553 
 
CLOWNS: 
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659 
 
CRUSADERS: 
MIKE CLINNIN 
(414) 294-0238 
 
DEMOLAY: 
AL IDING (414) 258-6481 
 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF: 
RICK LOCH (414) 406-8230 
 
HIGHLANDERS: 
SHAWN ATHY 
(414) 304-5192 
 
HILLBILLIES: 
JOE SCITES (PATRICIA) 
(414) 281-1905 
 
LEGION OF HONOR: CLUBS 
BOB LIJEWSKI (KATHY) 
(414) 422-9452 
 
LONG RIDERS: 
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990 

MARSHALS: 
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474 
 
MOTOR CORPS: 
ALAN SORIANO (CARRIE) 
(414) 531-3887 
 
NEXGEN: 
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669 
 
NORTHWOODS JACKS: 
SCOTT KELLOG  
(715) 545-2004 
 
PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON 
(414) 588-0855 
 
PROVOST: 
DUSTIN HERZOG  
(262) 442-0381 
 
PURVEYORS: 
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455 
RICK GUTOWSKI (414) 807-0584 
 
RITUALISTIC DIVAN: 
TOM CURTIS 
(414) 899-2578 
 
TILERS: 
ROBERT ADAMS 
(414) 462-0800 
 
TRANSPORTATION: 
FRANK FOTI 
(414) 940-5632

CLUBS
FOND DU LAC: 
CURRENTLY INACTIVE 
 
HARBORVIEW: 
PATRICK JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669 
 
KENOSHA: 
RUSSELL GENAME 
(262) 697-3458 
 
LAKE SHORE: 
DON ADAMS (414) 378-9131 
 
NORTHWOODS: 
ROSS BORCHARDT 
(920) 851-4747 
 
NORWAUKEE: 
TOM SCHLICHT (414) 852-3214 
 
SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON(920)627-4107 
 
TRI-COUNTY: 
TRENT VUKODINOVICH 
(262) 210-2185 
 
WAUKESHA: 
NATHAN DEVERMANN 
(WENDY) (262) 719-4673 
 
WEST ALLIS: 
RON HACK (414) 732-0144 
 
WHITNALL PARK: 
DAVE SCHABER (414) 422-1367 
 
WINNEBAGOLAND: 
BILL HESSER (920) 379-9886

ALLIANCES
SOUTHWEST FLORIDA: 
CARL WUSSOW 
(863) 420-1839 
 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE 
MARIA BOYER JENSEN 
(262) 392-4343 
 
WOMEN’S AUXILARY: 
LORIN JONES 
(317) 452-2542

HOSPITAL
HOSPITAL COMMITTEE: 
BOB MANDERS 
(414) 380-3333

Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

10:00 p.m. on Unit 
meeting nights. 

Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Open Upon Request

https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/
https://twitter.com/shriners?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.flickr.com/photos/shrinershospitals/
https://www.youtube.com/user/shrinershospitals
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Scimitar-Foundation-Inc-162016120617931/
https://www.facebook.com/shrinecircusmilwaukee/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripolibanquets/


TRIPOLI HAPPENINGS

Tripoli Shrine Center 
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 
 
 
Change Service Requested

Highlanders, Photo Corps 
Freemasons363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Lafayette Lodge 
Stated Meeting (except July and Aug.) 
5:30 Dinner, 7 PM Meeting 
Shriner’s Hospital Committee 
(between dinner and Stated Meeting 
in Melham Parlor) 
Directors Staff 
Motor Corps Exec. - 6:00 PM 
Motor Corps - 7:00 PM 
Legion of Honor, Antique Auto 
Highlanders, Hillbillies, Clowns 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Provost, Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Craft Club, 7 PM 
DeMolay Unit Meeting 
Ring 41 Magicians 

1st Wed. 
 
1st Thurs. 
2nd Tues. 
2nd Wed.  
 
2nd Wed. 
 
 
2nd Fri. 
3rd Mon. 
 
 
3rd Wed. 
3rd Thurs. 
4th Wed. 
4th Fri. 
 
Last Wed. 

JANUARY FEBRUARY

Executive Meetings - 1st Tuesday - 6:15 PM
Red Fez Schedule

Third Wednesday of each month at Tripoli 
For Luncheon and Business Meeting  

(ex. July & August)

Women's Auxiliary

Second Saturday of each month at Tripoli for  
Meeting and Luncheon—10:00 a.m.  

(ex. June & December) 

Daughters of the Nile

4th Tuesday at noon each month at Alioto's
Whitnall Park Shrine Club

Whitefish Bay H.S. Dance 
Daylite Lodge 
Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Marquette Honor Ball 
Daughters of the Nile 
Lafayette Lodge 
Stated Meeting 
Director's Staff 
Queens Luncheon 
Pius High School Prom 
Daylite Lodge 
Hillbilly Initition 
Women's Auxiliary 
Masquerade Party 
Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Dessert Lodge

2/1 
2/3 
2/5 
2/6 
2/7 
2/8 
2/11 
2/12 
2/14 
2/15 
2/17 
2/19 
2/19 
2/20 
2/22 
2/26 
2/28 
 

1/1 
1/2 
1/6 
1/8 
1/10 
1/11 
1/14 
1/15 
1/16 
1/18 
1/20 
1/22 
1/22 
1/23 
1/24 
1/25 
1/29

Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Daylite Lodge 
Stated Meeting 
Director's Staff 
Daughters of the Nile 
Lafayette Lodge 
Women's Auxiliary 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Installation of Officers 
Daylite Lodge 
Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Whitnall Park & Provost Installation 
Stephanie's Birthday (office) 
DeMolay Meeting 
Kick off Meeting - 9AM 
West Allis SC Installation


